

News and Views from the WBF MISSION OFFICE

Serving local churches and their missionaries

June 1, 2023

Dear Co-laborers,

We are beginning to feel the heat here in Texas, but that is to be expected. God has been gracious to send us quite a bit of rain, and so we are thankful everything is still green!

Every summer, we have mission camp for missionaries who are on deputation or furlough. This year, we only have two active missionary families who will be in the area, so we have opted to do something different. August 14-15, we will host a marriage enrichment conference for our missionary families (including retired missionaries who will be in the area). We will have dinner and a marriage enrichment session on Monday and Tuesday evening, and Tuesday during the day we will have a fun activity for the whole family. Pastor Andrew Wolfenbager will be our guest speaker. Pastor Wolfenbarger is a great Bible preacher who relates well to couples in ministry. We plan to record the sessions and share them with our missionaries who are on the field.

Please pray with us that this will be a special time to strengthen our missionary families. We want to do everything possible to encourage God's servants as they serve the Lord together.

We know summer can be an expensive time for local churches with various summer outreach ministries. Please know that we are grateful for your sacrificial giving to the WBF Mission Agency. We appreciate your continued prayers as we trust God for an additional \$1,700 more per month general fund support. God has performed some miracles this past year, and we are looking forward to what lies ahead.

We will be praying for fruitful summer ministries and that God would call more missionaries! If you know of someone who is called to missionary service, please encourage them to contact us. We would love to assist them and their local church in taking the gospel to the lost!

Thanks for all you do!

Joey Bacon Mission Director

